Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

January 24, 2023
Members present:  Chairman Michael Meehan; Bob Roy, Mike Smith, Donna Laurent, alternate; Gil Finch, Mark Gross, Jason Call, Kevin Meehan, Selectmen’s representative
Absent:  
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary
Minutes
Bob Roy made the motion to approve the January 10, 2023, meeting minutes as edited, seconded by Jason Call.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Financial Report
Copies of the final financial report for 2022 were circulated.  The total expenditures were slightly over the budgeted amount of $6000.  However, there are revenues from fees, etc. which are not shown.  Jason Call said the town should have a way of keeping track of each category to indicate how much of the expenditures are reimbursed.  Kevin Meehan said it’s a matter of finding a way to get the town’s computer programs to do just that.  The Board secretary told the Board that postage rates have increased for certified mail.  She also stated that application fees have been posted as required by law.  Jason Call made the motion to approve the financial report, seconded by Mike Smith.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Communications

The Zoning Board of Adjustment heard an appeal from Diane Allard and Scott Gahan for a rehearing of Connor Ziegler’s proposal for a Special Exception to operate a short-term rental, a well as, an appeal from Richard Garabedian to rehear an application for a Special Exception to operate a 30-unit campground.  Both appeals were denied.  They also heard an application from Daniel Kenison for a Special Exception to add units to a rental storage unit business on the corner of Meadows Road and Rt. 115 which was approved.  The Board will hear another application on February 9, 2023, from Brian Matson for a Special Exception to construct a rental storage business at the corner of Ingerson Road and US Route 2. 

Copies were circulated of RSA 674:75 Advance Pipeline Notification which took effect on January 1, 2023, which governs new residential or nonresidential development that is located within 1000 feet of the center point of a natural gas transmission pipeline. 
Unfinished Business

Board members had received a draft of the Board’s annual report to the town.  Three edits were made.  Mike Smith made the motion to approve the report as edited, seconded by Bob Roy.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.

Board members were told copies of revised applications for residential and commercial subdivisions and for residential and commercial boundary line adjustments, as well as applications for voluntary mergers are now available on the town’s website and the town office.
The Board then returned to their previous meeting’s discussion on how applications for a campground (considered subdivisions needing approval from both the Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Adjustment) should be addressed on an application form.  There had also been a discussion on the lack of specific regulations pertaining to campgrounds in the town’s Land Use Ordinance to help guide Planning Board decisions when a campground proposal comes in front of them.  NH RSA 216 gives some guidelines but are very general.  It was agreed that before any new application can be drafted more specific regulations for campgrounds need to be written.  Some items for discussion include definition of terms, minimum total acreage requirement, density of sites, size of sites, location of wetlands and aquifers, floodplain regulations, road access, etc.  Regulations from other towns in the states should be examined.  This issue will be placed on the agenda for the Board’s next meeting for further work.   Board members also agreed there were other issues besides campground that need to be addressed in the Land Use Ordinance and should be worked on such as short-term rental units, etc.
New Business
Jason Call said the Zoning Board of Adjustment had a request for an attorney to have access to a meeting using Zoom and they are considering a policy pertaining to its use.  Perhaps the Planning Board might consider it as well.  Kevin Meehan explained how the Select Board was using it and some of its rules.  No decision was reached at this point.
The Board’s next regular meeting date is February 14, 2023.
Jason Call made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mike Smith.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:49 p.m.

_______________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board
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